MINUTES OF THE

TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL AGM

held on 16 November 2014 at Victoria Inn, Roche
Sue welcomed the gathered members to the AGM and asked the secretary to go through health and safety issues and the basic housekeeping concerning the AGM.
1 Apologies

Prior to meeting: Robert Taylor (Bude-Stratton), Robin Blake (Bude-Stratton), Doris Lindemann (St Ives),
At the meeting: Ron & Jenny Daniels (St Germans) 
2 Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. These were proposed by Barrie Anthony (Truro Morlaix), seconded by Beatrice Kerno (Stithians). Passed unanimously.

3 Matters arising

Following the question as to whether any financial assistance might be available for twinning ventures, the following information was provided by the secretary and might prove useful to associations:

Possible Funding Streams
External funding programmes EU funding opportunities
1. Europe for Citizens programme (EU Twinning programme)

The Europe for Citizens programme aims to promote exchanges, which bring EU citizens closer together and reinforce European awareness. Funding is provided for exchanges between citizens of twinned towns and municipalities, thematic conferences and information seminars for town twinning co-ordinators. 

Website: http://eacea.ec.europa.eu/citizenship/programme/programme_guide_en.php

Eligibility: Local authorities and twinning associations

Programme countries: 27 EU Member States 
Funding: The European Commission provides up to 50% of total project costs, for projects costing between € 1,000 and € 50,000 

Relevance: anniversaries European twin cities, any small-scale exchange of good practice/international learning project in all areas of work, conferences and events involving European twin cities 
2. Grundtvig 

This funding programme funds lifelong learning projects for adults to improve their know-how and competences. There is a new strand which funds senior volunteering activities for people over the age of 50. 
Website: http://www.grundtvig.org.uk/

Eligibility: Any organisation involved in training, colleges, universities, twinning associations 

Programme countries: All 27 EU Member States 

Funding: Flat rates apply for training and development activities in another country, the European Commission will provide up to 75% of the total project costs for good practice projects; total project cost can be up to €150,000 per annum 

Relevance: Volunteering project involving seniors from twin towns. 

3. Youth in Action

The Youth in Action programme supports international youth exchanges and initiatives and encourages young people’s participation in democratic life at local, national and international level. It also funds training programmes for youth workers and volunteering. 
Website: http://ec.europa.eu/youth/

Eligibility: Local authorities, youth organisations, arts and cultural organisations, twinning associations. The programme is intended for young people between 15 and 30. 

Programme countries: 27 EU Member States, Norway, Iceland, Liechtenstein and Turkey, depending on the relevant programme strand countries from South East Europe, Eastern Europe and Caucasus, the Mediterranean as well as countries from Latin America, Africa, the Caribbean and Asia. 

Funding: Up to 75% of total project costs are provided by the European Commission, for projects costing between € 20,000 – €200,000. Administrative costs for the coordinating organisation are also reimbursed. 

Relevance: Youth projects and exchanges with all sorts of themes with all European twin towns, youth project related to European local democracy week, international volunteering/work placement scheme for young people etc. 
Sue offered our services to help people to wade through any official paperwork.

Barrie Anthony mentioned how supportive Truro City Council was for both Boppard and Morlaix, giving premises free of charge for official twinning activities. Launceston also received similar offers in kind. Sue stressed that twinning associations were raising money in the name of their town. Having members of the council on the association board makes it very easy. St Ives, just restarting after some years, gets very strong support. They still have to do fundraising to refill coffers. Beatrice suggested that being affiliated made for solidarity.
4 Correspondence
None received other than day-to-day emails, for example updating of delegates etc.
Rick asked that up-to-date information should be sent to the secretary as soon as any change is made.

Sue had received a request from La Roche Bernard for a potential twinning link. After the recent demise of the twinning between Camborne and St Anne d’Auray, this information had been sent on.

5 Chairman’s Report
Sue gave the following report: “It gives me great pleasure to welcome such a healthy number of delegates from a wide range of twinning associations to our AGM this year. I recognise that this is very much down to the efforts of our Vice-chairman Beatrice who spends hours making contact with various groups and ensuring that everyone feels included in our activities and appreciates the benefits of belonging to our organisation.

Beatrice has also worked extremely hard at very short notice to ensure we actually had a venue for this AGM, as Lostwithiel Golf Club told us with very little notice that they would no longer be operational after October. Our current venue was secured after a lot of searching around the Duchy, and the management team have made a real effort to welcome us and give us the facilities we required. Feedback would of course be welcome at the end of the day. 

2014 has been quite a momentous year for Rick and me as our family has gained a generation with the birth of our first grandchild just over three weeks ago. Such is the effect this wonderful event has had, that Rick convinced himself he had sent out all the paperwork for the AGM well ahead of the event, only to find he had had a “granddad moment”! We therefore apologise that there has been no opportunity for associations to discuss nominations for officers – I can assure you this in no way reflects the overwhelming desire on the part of the current post-holders to continue for another year! Nominations are welcomed up to the moment of election of officers, provided the nominee is aware that he or she has been proposed. 

Fred made us aware at the meeting in September that this will be his final year in office, unless of course anyone would like to take over immediately. I am sure I am speaking for all of us when I say a heartfelt thank-you to Fred for all the work he has done as treasurer and venue organiser, with Anne at his side to manage refreshments with ever more scrumptious biscuit selections.

Our twinning year has very much followed its usual pattern of meetings with some adjustments having to be made to accommodate events which had not been factored in at the last AGM. Finding dates to suit everyone can be tricky but a good number of twinning groups have sent delegates and very interesting and useful input has been shared between associations. The occasional tale of woe has been balanced by stories of successful events and visits, and the general impression is that twinning is alive and well in the Duchy.

It was a particular pleasure to be able to award the Bursary again this year to a different association – St Germans – to enable Nicola Elliott to participate in the county mini-assistants scheme. Later during this meeting Nicola herself will be telling us what she gained from our sponsorship, and I’m sure we are all looking forward to that part of the proceedings which will take place in an upstairs room where PowerPoint facilities are available.

St Germans also hosted us once again for our annual Boules championship and ensured we had an excellent piste accompanied by very enjoyable refreshments during the day. This year fortune favoured Callington for the main trophy after a tight contest with St Germans in the final. Torpoint still made the trophies, but this year they took the plate. Numbers were a little down on previous years and it was agreed that we would like to encourage teams from the far end of the Duchy so we will return to Truro next year and see if that has a positive effect on entries.

I’d like to finish with a big thank you to Rick for his secretarial work (at least for most of the year) and his time spent maintaining our web-site which does receive a surprising numbers of hits during the year. It is only fair to point out that the minutes of last year’s AGM have been available on the web-site for some considerable time, a fact which may have confused Rick into thinking he had completed his work for the AGM!
As usual, I also wish to thank all the delegates who make our Sunday meetings so worthwhile and all of you who work hard in so many capacities to ensure that a warm welcome can always be had by our twinning visitors.

Thank you all for coming and enjoy the rest of your day here at the Victoria Inn Roche.”

6 Treasurer’s Report

Fred presented the financial report, as outlined below:-
Statement of Accounts 30 September 2013 to September 30 2014
Receipts










£
Current a/c balance brought forward
1186.91
AGM & Conference
586.00

Insurance
1386.00

Affiliation fees
425.00

Boules Day
55.09
                                                                                                  _______             


3639.90
Payments


£
AGM & Conference
802.15
Insurance
1460.28
Administration
111.67
Lottery
97.93
Bursary
285.00
                                                                                                 _______





2757.03
Balance of HSBC Current a/c at 30.09.14
893.97
less uncleared cheque 100899 St Bart’s Hall
12.00

                                                                                                 _______





881.97






Closing balance on HSBC Savings a/c
1264.93
 (transferred into Current a/c|)                                                 _______





Total of both accounts
2450.69
The accounts had been prepared by Fred Smee (Hon Treasurer) and presented to Peter Coxwell (Hon Auditor) who had examined the books and statements and confirmed them to be a true record of the accounts of the committee.

Fred asked for a vote of thanks to Peter Coxwell; it was agreed to continue to give a donation of £30 donation to Peter’s favourite fund, the Samaritans in Truro, in recognition of his kind work. Proposed by Fred; seconded by Sue. Accepted unanimously.
The two accounts had now been merged to make the transfer of cash more efficacious, there having been hardly any profit made from fees.

Fred restated the need to have up-to-date contact details. Camborne were still linked with Michigan and were searching for a new French link, so would be paying the annual fees. Any new associations would be required to pay the necessary fees which would be £66 for insurance and £20 for affiliation fees.
Erica Brown informed the meeting that a certain Helen Shapland who works for Towergate out of Penzance would be the local representative. Her direct dial is:- 01736 352345 and her email is:- hannah.shapland@towergate.co.uk

The question of an earlier response from the insurers was raised. Fred explained once again that the insurance was not a travel insurance, but an indemnity to cover the committees and hopefully encourage people to step forward in the knowledge that a cover of £4 million was there to protect them.
The acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Ebby Anstey (Restormel); seconded by Beatrice Kerno (Stithians). Passed unanimously.
7 Election of Officers

Sue Lumley handed over to the Secretary. There had been no nominations prior to the AGM. Barrie Anthony (Truro-Morlaix) proposed that all officers be voted en bloc, seconded by Jill Whitechurch (Calstock). This was passed unanimously. Sue retook the chair.
The following Officers were therefore re-elected:-

Vice Chairman
Beatrice Kerno
Secretary

Richard Lumley
Treasurer

Fred Smee
8 Election of Posts of Responsibility were as follows:-

Publicity Officer
Ebby Anstey:

Proposed by Beatrice (Stithians),

Seconded by Neil Plummer (Stithians)

Webmaster

Richard Lumley:

Proposed by Beatrice (St Stythians),

Seconded by Isabel (Calstock)
Both voted in unanimously.

9 The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary

Sue had mentioned this in the chairman’s report. Copies of the application forms and the details were made available. These were also available on the TCC website. The bursary met the various needs of young people and delegates were urged to seek suitable representatives.
10 County Boules Tournament

Sue reiterated her thanks to Beatrice Kerno for arranging the tournament. The day was very pleasant and associations were encouraged to participate next year. It was nice to have hot food available on the spot and obviously provided funds to St Germans. It was noted that the income and outgoings for the day almost matched.
The facilities and parking in Seaton were discussed; Lilian mentioned the possibility of rotating between St Germans and Truro. Ebby suggested that Mawganporth was now available and that local restaurants provided good food. A rolling three-year programme might be possible. Sue and Rick would investigate Mawganporth before the January meeting.
The date for 2015 was agreed to be 14 June 2015 which avoids both the Cornish Gorseth and the Royal Cornwall Show. 
The following non-agenda items were discussed:-

Beatrice made the suggestion that a group exchange might take place, allowing new places to be discovered. In principle this sounded quite interesting, but there might be practicalities such as appropriate dates and hosting that would need to be considered. Doing this with a number of parties would be even trickier. There was a strong possibility that the wrong impression would be given to the French partners. The two distinct matters of coach-sharing and interchange should be split. It was pointed out that the reality of modern living (with grandparents taking responsibility for childcare) was making hosting more difficult.
11 Dates of Future Committee Meetings

Sue suggested that the 2015 meetings be 25 January, 19 April and 13 September. All agreed.
12 Date of next AGM

The 2015 AGM would be held on November 15th 2015. Beatrice would investigate possibilities for a venue and this would be discussed at the next General Meeting.
